
  
NORTH MUSKEGON PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Board of Education 
Regular Meeting 

MS/HS Library 
March 20, 2023 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 

President, William Meier, called the Regular Board meeting of the North Muskegon Board of Education to 
order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
PRESENT: W. Meier, S. Bliss, B. Scheerer, M. Moulton, C. Nedeau, L. Winter, and S. Burmeister 
 
ABSENT:  none 
 
OTHERS PRESENT 
       C. Babcock, K. Hall, Jon Allen, Jenn Schultz, Steve Sanocki, Mark Mesbergen, Jessica 
Wiseman, Paul Henderson, CJ Bennett, Amy Bennett, Kevin Bennett, Licia Fritch, Lesa Husmann, and 
Jennifer Sanocki 
 

Consent Agenda 
It was moved by S. Bliss, seconded by L. Winter to approve the consent agenda.  Motion approved by all 
present board members. 

 
Public Comments 

None 
 
Committee Reports 

Finance Committee – The committee met to discuss February accounts payables, financials, cc, food service  
budget, bond project, technology/security millage and a presentation on food service purchases and  
future changes 

Academic Affairs – The committee met to discuss the Senior Seminar update, split classes in Elementary 
and the SEC assessment for the bond project. 

 
New Business 

3.20.23 – 511 – Approval of Non-Renewal Contract Resolution 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by S. Bliss to approve the Non-Renewal Contract Resolution as 
presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
Roll Call:   Meier: Aye     Burmeister: Aye    Nedeau: Aye  Scheerer: Aye     Winter:  Aye     

Moulton: Aye       Bliss: Aye 
 
3.20.23 - 512 – 2nd Reading and Approval of MS/HS Handbook 
It was moved by S. Burmeister, supported by C. Nedeau to approve the 2nd Reading and approval of MS/HS 
Handbook as presented.    Motion approved by all board members. 
 
 
 



3.20.23 – 513 – Approval of Early Graduation Request 
It was moved by B. Scheerer, supported by L. Winter to approve the Early Graduation request as presented.    
Motion approved by all board members. 
 

Presentation 
Dr. Curt Babcock and Mark Mesbergen presented the State of District, you can find slideshow on nmps.net 
website.  Also Dr. Babcock showed a sneak peak of a new NM video 
 

 
Board Comments 

S. Burmeister – Susan stated she is truly proud to be a Norsemen. 
S. Bliss – Steve thanked Curt for all the information in the State of the District.  Thank you, Dan Gorman, for 
the food service information, looking forward to this continued partnership. 
B. Scheerer – Ben thanked Fine Arts Booster for their recent event, great job, keep up the great work. 
W. Meier – Will thanked everyone for their part in putting the State of the District together and also 
thanked everyone for the MS/HS Handbook updates.  Will wished Steve best wishes in his future. 
C. Nedeau – Carolyn thanked Curt for all the information in the State of the District. 
M. Moulton – Mary thanked CJ for all he does for NM.  Steve, thank you for your years of service and best 
wishes in the future.  Mary also thanked Dr. Babcock for the partnerships, great value for the district.  
Transportation works great and was seamless with the changes for my child. 
L. Winter – Lisa thanked Dr. Babcock for the state of the district.  Lisa also thanked Jenn for the changes 
with Senior Seminar.  Lisa wished Spring sports good luck as they kick off their season. 
C. Babcock – Curt thanked everyone for their appreciation of state of the district.  Curt thanked Steve well 
wishes for your future. 
 
Motion to go into Closed Session to discuss Superintendent’s Evaluation made by S. Bliss, seconded by S. 
Burmeister at 7:02 pm. 
Roll Call:   Meier: Aye     Bliss: Aye Burmeister: Aye Winter: Aye Nedeau: Aye Moulton: Aye  
Scheerer: Aye 
Motion to end Closed Session made by L. Winter, seconded by C. Nedeau at 8:58 pm. 
Roll Call:   Meier: Aye     Bliss: Aye Burmeister: Aye Winter: Aye Nedeau: Aye Moulton: Aye 
Scheerer: Aye 
 

Adjournment 
With there being no further business before the Board of Education, William Meier, President, adjourned 
the meeting at 8:58 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

Kristie Hall, Recording Secretary   
Carolyn Nedeau, Secretary Board of Education 
 
 
 


